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Overseas Conference Scheme Procedures 

Establishment: Council, January 1990  

Last Amended: 25 July 2023 

Nature of Amendment: Minor repairs to ensure document is up to date. 

Date Last Reviewed: 2023 

Responsible Officer: Director, People and Culture 

These procedures provide additional detail to give practical effect to clause 64 OVERSEAS CONFERENCE 
SCHEME of the Flinders University Enterprise Agreement 2023 to 2026. 

1.  Absence from the University under the Overseas Conference Scheme (‘the Scheme’) will be limited to 
periods of two weeks or less. 

2.  Requests for support under the Scheme will be assessed on the basis of merit only.  The actual support 
granted will not exceed travel expenses necessarily incurred by the staff member attending the conference 
and may be reduced at the discretion of the College Vice-President and Executive Dean/Portfolio Head and 
in accordance with funding constraints applying from year to year.  Adjustment may also be required where 
support from external sources is offered. 

3.  The maximum amount available under the scheme will be equivalent to the base level of financial 
support provided under the University’s Outside Studies Program as at the date of the conference. 

4.  Financial support will not be granted from both the Overseas Conference Scheme and the Outside 
Studies Scheme in respect of a continuing period of absence from Australia. 

5.  Each College/Portfolio will determine the process for considering and approving Overseas Conference 
Scheme applications, including delegations of authority and deadlines; and the financial assistance 
available to staff members. 

6.  Overseas Conference applications will not normally be approved for the period between notice of 
resignation being given and the effective date of resignation, unless substantial benefits to the 
College/Portfolio/University can be demonstrated. 

7.  Every member of staff granted support from the Overseas Conference Scheme is required to submit to 
the Vice-President and Executive Dean/Portfolio Head, within one month of returning, a report on their 
contribution to the conference concerned.  No further application for financial support from the Overseas 
Conference Scheme will be considered until the required report has been received and approved by the 
College Vice-President and Executive Dean/Portfolio Head. 
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8.  Any absence from the University under the Overseas Conference Scheme will not be considered as an 
Outside Studies Program. 

Related Links 
Application for support from overseas conference fund 

https://staff.flinders.edu.au/employee-resources/pc-forms
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